
Lodi Winegrape Commission

Lodi Wine Country Committee
August 3, 2015 Meeting Minutes
The Lodi Winegrape Commission’s Lodi Wine Country Committee met Monday, August 3, 2015, at 9:00 A.M. at the Lodi Winegrape Commission Conference Room.
The meeting was called to order at 9:02 A.M. 
Roll was called. In attendance were committee members Steve Felten (Klinker Brick Winery), Susan Tipton (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards), David Phillips (Michael David Winery), Charlene Lange (LangeTwins Winery), Jeremy Trettevik (Jeremy Wine Co.), Jorja Lerner (Harney Lane Winery), Tanya McMahon (Macchia) and Jon Bjork (Pantheon Cellars). Others present were Denise Gage (Oak Farm Vineyards), Cassandra Durst (Durst Winery), Helen Rommel (d’Art Wines), Kimmberlyn Ogren (Upstream Wines by Watts Winery), Robert Applegate (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Keith Baker (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards). Staff present: Camron King (Executive Director), Stuart Spencer (Program Manager), Jenny Heitman (Marketing and Communications Coordinator) and Sherri Cascaden (Event Coordinator). A quorum was established. 
Meeting minutes (Exhibit A) from the July 6, 2015 meeting were reviewed and approved by the committee. Bjork/Trettevik – carried. 
EVENTS – 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS (ROAD SHOWS) – 
Sip Savor Lodi (September 25-27, 2015) – 

The committee briefly discussed the upcoming 2nd annual Sip Savor Lodi. Staff informed the committee that due to opposition from downtown Lodi businesses, the City of Lodi could not approve the encroachment permit to host the Grand Tasting on School St. and Pine St. Staff explained that all alternative locations did not accomplish the main goal of the event: To showcase the Lodi wine region as a premier wine and travel destination. The committee opted to cancel the 2015 Sip Savor Lodi Grand Tasting. It was decided that the Harvest Dinner scheduled for Friday night, September 25th would continue and, in place of the Grand Tasting, many wineries would host activities at their winery on Saturday, September 26th. Tickets would not be required to attend the activities. 
CA Wine Festival, Santa Barbara (July 16-18, 2015) – 

The committee briefly discussed the most recent winery road show: CA Wine Festival, Santa Barbara. The following wineries participated at the event: Michael David Winery, Oak Ridge Winery, Klinker Brick Winery, Macchia, Borra Vineyards, Consumnes River Farm, Oak Farm Vineyards and Peltier Winery. Tanya McMahon and Steve Felton recapped the event and audience. Both felt the demographic was different than in previous years as the guests were more casual. It appeared that the crowd was also lighter this year. Both still feel this is a roadshow that is worth attending. 
Northwest Food & Wine Festival, Portland (November 14, 2015) –  

Staff updated the committee with the list of Lodi wineries who were currently committed to participate at Northwest Food & Wine Festival, Portland: Michael David Winery, Oak Ridge Winery, Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Ironstone Vineyards, Klinker Brick Winery and d’Art Wines. 
OTHER BUSINESS – 
Wine Fest at AT&T Park (July 24, 2015)
The committee briefly discussed Lodi wine participation at LoCA Wine Fest at AT&T Park on Friday, July 24th, at 5:00pm. The following ten Lodi wineries participated at this event: Oak Ridge Winery, LangeTwins Winery, Estate Crush, Klinker Brick Winery, St.Amant Winery, Harney Lane Winery, McCay Cellars, Michael David Winery, Oak Farm Vineyards, and Uvaggio. Participating wineries and Commission staff recapped the event. Many felt that it was a lighter crowd but an interested crowd. The committee recommends that the Commission continue this marketing effort as it is good promotion for Lodi wine and wineries. 
Eat Drink SF (August 22, 2015)
Staff informed the committee that through the Commission’s advertising buy with Wine Spectator, Lodi wineries were once again offered an exhibitor space at the Eat Drink SF event – a grand tasting featuring restaurants, spirits, and entertainment local to the Bay Area. Staff reported that the opportunity was presented to Lodi wineries via the weekly winery email newsletter. Currently, the following Lodi wineries are committed to participate: Oak Farm Vineyards, Peltier Winery, m2 Wines, Ironstone Vineyards, Lodi Vintners, The Dancing Fox Winery, Viñedos Aurora and either Victor Vineyards or Bokisch Vineyards. 
4th Annual Farm to Fork (September 20, 2015)
Staff updated the committee with the list of Lodi wineries who were currently committed to participate: Harney Lane Winery, Dancing Coyote Wines, McCay Cellars, Abundance Vineyards, Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Jeremy Wine Co., Klinker Brick, Oak Farm, Michael David Winery, Macchia, and Lodi Vintners.
The next meeting will be held on Monday, September 14 at 9:00 A.M. at the Lodi Winegrape Commission conference room.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:02 A.M.
Steve Felten

Lodi Wine Country Chairman
